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November 11, 2009
Dear Parents and Guardians,


Many thanks to our students, staff, and families who wrote letters to the veterans at Lyons VA Hospital as part of Wharton Schools’ community service project for “Make A Difference Day”. The letters provided comfort to the hospitalized veterans who were appreciative of the expressions of support and gratitude.  

In October, students and staff enjoyed our theme days for Red Ribbon Week, having fun as they recognized the importance of living a substance-free life. Also enjoyed were the team-building activities in the gym and related guidance lessons during School Violence Awareness Week, in which the Pillars of Responsibility and Respect were discussed.

In November, we continue exploring the Six Pillars of Character with classroom visits focusing on respect, tolerance, and diversity. To that end, students participated in Mix-It-Up Day on Tuesday, November 10, 2009. Students were encouraged to sit with someone new in the cafeteria that day in an effort to promote 
understanding and appreciation for one another. 
Additionally, Peer to Peer, a seventh and eighth grade peer leadership group, will be sponsoring a non-perishable food drive November 16th-18th as we focus on the Pillar of Caring. Collected items will be donated to St. John’s United Methodist Church in Wharton. Any family who is in need of food or other assistance may contact the Church at 973-366-8140 or Morris County Office of Temporary Assistance at 973-326-7800. A flyer is attached which lists suggested donation items for each grade level. However, all non-perishable donations will be appreciated and gladly accepted. Next month, the Peer to Peer group will also sponsor a toy and mitten drive. More information regarding that will follow in December.

We thank you in advance for your support of this programming, which is aligned with the Six Pillars of Character Education. If you have any questions, please do not hesitate to contact us at 973-361-1253. Please take a moment to check out the updated Guidance website at www.wbps.org. Click on the Guidance link for information about educational tools, State testing dates, community service ideas for your family, and other items of interest.

Sincerely,
Susan Johnston MA, CSW, SAC



Michael Laudati, MSW, LCSW
Food Drive

Sponsored by MacKinnon’s Peer to Peer Leadership Program

We are collecting non-perishable food items for needy families.

Your help will be appreciated. Please bring your donations to school on

November 16 – 18, 2009.

All donations will be gladly accepted! Here are some suggestions:

Kindergarten – Instant mashed potatoes, Stuffing mix, Macaroni and

                         Cheese, Easy Mac, or Tuna fish

1st Grade – Cranberry sauce, Apple sauce, Peanut butter, jelly

2nd Grade –Canned ravioli, stew, spaghetti, etc

3rd Grade – Cereal (hot or cold, any size), soups, canned fruits or vegetables, gravy

4th Grade – Soups, canned fruits or vegetables, gravy

5th Grade – Cereal (hot or cold, any size), cereal bars, granola bars

6th Grade – Juice (no glass), juice boxes

7th Grade – Snacks, cake mix, frosting, pie crust mix, canned pie filling

8th Grade – Pasta, macaroni and cheese, rice, bread or muffin mix

We are unable to store turkeys at school. However, turkeys may be dropped off at St. John’s United Methodist Church between 9:00am – 12:00pm Tuesdays through Thursdays. To arrange other drop-off times, please call the Church directly at 973-366-8140.

Thank you for your support!

Donations will be sent to St. John’s United Methodist Church in Wharton. If your family is in need of food or other assistance, please call Kathy Semanski at St. John’s United Methodist Church at 973-366-8140 (email- www.office@whartonucc.org) or Morris County Office of Temporary Assistance at 973-326-7800.
CAMPAÑA DE COMESTIBLES

Patrocinada por el Programa de Contemporáneos de MacKinnon

Estamos recaudando comestibles/alimentos imperecederos para las familias necesitadas.  Apreciamos toda su ayuda. Por favor traigan sus donaciones a la escuela del 16 hasta el 18 de Noviembre de 2009.
¡Aceptaremos gustosamente toda donación! Aquí les ofrecemos algunas sugerencias:

Kindergarten –Pure′ de papas instantanias, stuffing mix, Macarrones y queso, 

       o Atún

1er Grado –Pure′ de manzana o de cranberry, mantequilla de maní, jalea

2ndo Grado –Ravioles enlatados, Guisado, fideos, etc.

3cer Grado – Cereal (caliente o frío, cualquier tamaño), sopas, frutas o vegetales enlatados

4to Grado – Sopas, frutas o vegetales enlatados, o caldo enlatado

5to Grado – Cereal (caliente o frío, cualquier tamaño), barras de granola, Barras de cereal

6to Grado – Jugo (no vidrio), cajitas de jugo

7o Grado – Meriendas, mescla en caja para hacer pasteles, frosting o fruta enlatada

8vo Grado – Pasta, macarrones y queso, arroz, mezcla en caja para hacer pan y 

  panecillos

No podemos guarder los pavos en las escuela. Pero si pueden dejarlos en St. John’s United Methodist Church entre las 9:00am – 12:00pm los Martes a Jueves. Para poder hacer un arreglo para dejarlos a otra hora por favor llamar a la iglesia directamente a 973-366-8140.

         ¡Gracias por su apoyo!

Las donaciones se mandaran a St. John’s United Methodist Church en Wharton. Si su familia necesita ayuda de comida u otra asistencia, por favor llame a Kathy Semanski a St. John’s United Methodist Church at 973-366-8140 (email- www.office@whartonucc.org) o Oficina de Morris County asistencia temporaria a 973-326-7800.
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